Save CCSF Coalition www.saveccsf.org

Memo to:

OEWD: Michael Martin michael.martin@sfgov.org

Susan Exline <u>susan.exline@sfgov.org</u> Emily Lesk <u>emily.lesk@sfgov.org</u>

Planning: Jeremy Shaw jeremy.shaw@sfgov.org

Reservoir CAC: <u>brcac@sfgov.org</u>

From: Save CCSF Coalition

Date: November 5, 2015

Subject: Input for planning – CCSF must be considered

Comments:

CCSF is the central educational, economic, cultural focus of the neighborhood. Any planning and development at the PUC's west reservoir site cannot be allowed to impact CCSF negatively, whether it's in relation to the need for parking for students, faculty and staff; or the needs of PAEC.

Current Balboa Reservoir planning is focused on discouraging private auto use by making parking difficult and more expensive. This goal has the side effect of discouraging enrollment and attendance. Such a policy would only result in shifting car usage to other schools where parking is easier, or causing students to drop out!

Planning documents presented to date make inadequate evaluation of cumulative impacts and fail to account for past, present and reasonably foreseeable projects by completely ignoring the PAEC!

On behalf of the Save CCSF Coalition,

Wendy Kaufmyn

Monica Collins, staff

Wendy Kanfry

Christine Hanson, student

Francine Podenski, retired Department Chair

Donna Hayes, Counselor

John Hayes

Richard Baum, Instructor

Tarik Farrar, Instructor Harry Bernstein, Instructor

Steven Brown, Department Chair

Leslie Simon, Program Coordinator